I give my permission to have this email added to the agenda regarding item 3 scheduled item 3.6 on page 412 of the Sept 10 2024 agenda. Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: ian haldane

Date: September 19, 2024 at 9:50:55 AM EDT

To: councilagenda@london.ca

Cc: sam trosow < strosow@london.ca >

Subject: "stacked townhouses on connector streets", please include my email in the public agenda on September 24th

Hello, I am a property owner on Waterloo St. located between Grosvenor and Cheapside St. The proposal to allow stacked townhouses on connector streets in my area will be the single greatest threat to the vibrancy of our community. The fact is RPP parking zones and bike lanes have removed public parking in this lovely north London community. Also to include greater infill will add more pressure on an underground infrastructure which is old. The lack of major arterial roads around our city has encouraged an uptick in traffic volume on Colborne and Waterloo St. Lets not forget both UWO and Fanshawe College has increased their enrollments. It should be noted that most of these students own vehicles. Allowing a change in land use in our area will exacerbate existing problems in our area and contribute to its demise. The seriousness of this issue has to be first dealt with as a "Notice of Public Consultation". Anything less would be a travesty.

Cheers Sent from my iPhone